
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
UTILITIES COMMISSION 

RALEIGH 

DOCKET NO. E-7, SUB 1181 
DOCKET NO. SP-12478, SUB 0 
DOCKET NO. SP-12479, SUB 0 

BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
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) 

ORDER GRANTING 
EXTENSIONS OF TIME 

BY THE CHAIRMAN: On July 5, 2018, Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC, Northbrook 
Carolina Hydro II, LLC, and Northbrook Tuxedo, LLC (collectively Applicants) filed a Joint 
Notice of Transfer, Request for Approval of Certificates of Public Convenience and 
Necessity, Request for Accounting Order and Request for Declaratory Ruling (Petition) in 
the above-captioned dockets.  

On July 25, 2018, the Commission issued an Order Requesting Comments, setting 
August 27, 2018, as the date for the Public Staff and intervenors to file comments, and 
September 10, 2018, as the date for all parties to file reply comments. 

On August 24, 2018, the Public Staff filed a motion requesting that the dates for 
initial and reply comments be extended to September 4, 2018, and September 18, 2018, 
respectively. In summary, the Public Staff states that it needs additional time to complete 
its investigation of this matter, and that Applicants have indicated that they have no 
objection to the Public Staff’s requested extensions of time. 

Based on the Public Staff’s motion and the record, the Chairman finds good cause 
to grant the requested extensions of time. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, ORDERED as follows: 

1. That on or before September 4, 2018, the Public Staff and intervenors may
file initial comments regarding Applicants' Petition. 

2. That on or before September 18, 2018, all parties may file reply comments. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 27th day of August, 2018. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

Janice H. Fulmore, Deputy Clerk 


